
 
 

July 17, 2020 
 
Emily Reed, Chair 
City of Austin 
Historic Landmark Commission 
 
Re: Rogers Washington Holy Cross District LHD Application 

  
Dear Ms. Reed, 
 

Preservation Austin is so pleased to offer this letter of support for the Rogers Washington Holy Cross 

Historic District application.  Our organization has been Austin’s leading nonprofit voice for historic 

preservation since 1953, with a mission to promote our city’s diverse cultural heritage through the 

preservation of historic places. We strongly support the establishment of a local historic district in 

Rogers Washington Holy Cross (RWHC).  

 

The Rogers Washington Holy Cross Historic District is one of the most intact concentrations of post-

World War II housing for African Americans in Austin. As an early neighborhood developed by Black 

professionals for Black professionals, Rogers Washington Holy Cross represents the strength and 

tenacity of many African American families who dedicated their lives to the education and uplifting of 

their children and their community. The RWHC neighborhood is small in size but large in significance, 

including several architecturally distinct buildings designed by African American architect John Chase, 

FAIA, and many residences of individuals and families who made meaningful contributions to the city of 

Austin and beyond. Historic district status would help preserve this unique cultural and built legacy. 

 

The RWHC neighborhood organization has been committed to investing in the needs and improvements 

of the neighborhood for decades, despite the pressures of systemic racism and economic inequities. The 

neighborhood association has worked collaboratively and creatively with homeowners, renters, and 

businesses over the last three years to develop design standards that incorporate the spirit of 

preservation and the dynamic realities of this central East Austin neighborhood.  

 

Our nonprofit has supported this community-based, volunteer-driven effort for the past two years, 

including through two matching grants to help cover application fees. We’ve been honored to work with 

these advocates, and urge the Historic Landmark Commission to support making this district a reality. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lori Martin, President 

 



  
  

    
  

     

    

  

 

  

Dear Commissioners, 

 

Re: Rogers-Washington-Holy Cross District Preservation Application 
 

On behalf of the City of Austin's Equity Office, please accept this letter of support for the Rogers-

Washington-Holy Cross Neighborhood Association [RWHC] Historic District Preservation 

Application. 

  

The City of Austin’s Strategic Direction 2023 calls for the focus on culture and lifelong learning 

being enriched by Austin’s unique civic, cultural, ethnic, and learning opportunities. 

Unfortunately, one of the major challenges we face is the loss of that culture and history of 

Austin’s African American community. Austin is the only city among the ten fastest growing U.S. 

cities where general population growth and African American growth point in opposite directions. 

 

Likewise, the RWHC organization has been committed to investing in the needs and 

improvements of their neighborhood for decades, despite the pressures of systemic racism and 

economic inequities. This neighborhood represents the strength and tenacity of many African 

American families who dedicated their lives to the education and uplifting of their children and 

their community. And I applaud their efforts preserve Austin’s history of historic African 

American neighborhoods.  

  

We also recognize the persistent, dedicated, hard work that the RWHC Neighborhood Association 

has put into this process for the last (3) years through constant communication with homeowners, 

businesses, renters and the City of Austin. 

  

We have worked with members of RWHC on various projects and respect their methods of 

solicitation as well as their efforts to collaborate with all for the most beneficial solutions. 

  

In that spirit, I hope that you will grant this application to a truly-deserving community! 

  

Sincerely,  

  

  

Brion Oaks  

Chief Equity Officer  

Austin Equity Office  

 
P.O. Box 1088, Austin, TX  78767-1088  

(512) 974-8797 www.ci.austin.tx.us  

  






